

Odd Fellow Loge Nr. 9, Ekestubben MDGS Postboks 449 4002 STAVANGER Norway

04 July 2018

Update on Alex Antonio

Dear Sir or Madam,

Hello, how are you? I feel so happy to know about you again and to know my letter finally

reached your hands. Around here, everything is going well, mostly for Alex who is taller than ever and is always busy with his things. Do you want me to tell you about it? Here we go!

The first place in a drawing contest!

'Do you want to see some of my draws?' Alex asked me. He immediately went to his bedroom and came back with a folder. 'Look, with this one, I won the first place in a drawing contest!' He said. I was surprised; Alex draws very



am doing a research about the Dinosaurs! I really like this homework!' Alex excitedly said.

well! 'Art and Science are my favorite classes. However, Math mm I do not like it at all! Besides, the teacher speaks very softly and writes many numbers on the board! The problem is that I want to be an engineer! So I have to know about numbers and formulae. That is why, I try to pay more attention and study hard in that class!' Interesting. Tell me Alex, why do you think it is important to study? I asked him. He looked everywhere and after a small silence, he said: 'It is important, because if we do not study, we could not get a good job, a house or a car. I think

everybody must go to school to learn good things!'



Here is Alex having a great day at the railroad museum!

A special family trip

As always, there is time to do something extra, this year Alex visited an interesting place with his SOS family and friends! He wants to share with you some of his best moments. I was excited, when my SOS mom Enelia told us that we would visit the Railroad museum in El Progreso city. The trip lasted about two hours, but it was not boring at all! During the journey, we watched a funny a movie named Jumanji! When we got to the

museum, I was surprised, because I had never seen trains before! I got on to the wagons and my SOS mom took me many pictures! Then, we went to a beautiful restaurant that had a huge



playground! We ate fried chicken, with potato salad and orange juice! After eating, I played with my SOS siblings and friends. I had fun a lot that day! When we came back, I was tired and slept all the way home!' It was a great day! Was not it?

As you could read, for Alex the world continues being a challenge every day however happiness does not go and the willing to move forward is inside at all times. For this reason, there are no words to thank you because you continue supporting his life, his dreams and his will to earn the world. THANK YOU! For being part of his life. THANK YOU for believing in our labor.

On behalf of Alex and all the boys and girls from SOS Children's Village Tela, I send you many good thoughts and the best wishes for you and your family! See you in our next letter!

Best regards,

Jackeline Soto

National Sponsorship Co-ordinator

laratine Soto